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The Divine Savior Christian Leadership Council members brought over the  
food items the school collected and then spent some time helping  

sort and stock the shelves at the Kiel Area Community Pantry.  
Students truly follow the school's mission of service to others.  



words on The Word 
by Father Amadi 

I realize we’re halfway into the 

month of December and we may be 

hoping our first significant snow fall is 

weeks (can we hope for months?!?) away, 

but we all know that our weather can 

change very quickly here in Wisconsin. As 

they say, if you don’t like the weather, 

just wait five minutes. We’ve already had 

to cancel our faith formation in December 

because of a pop-up snow storm.   

In an effort to be prepared, I 

wanted to pass along to you our 

plan if a snow storm were to 

come our way on a weekend. If 

we find ourselves faced with that situation 

in the days or months to come, here is 

how we will respond and here is where you 

may check to see if Mass will be celebrated 

at any of our three parishes:  

Deacon Dennis and I will attempt to 

make the decision to cancel Mass as 

early as possible. My goal will be 2 

to 3 hours prior to our Mass on Sat-

urday (so between 1:00 and 2:00 

p.m.) or by 6:00 a.m. on Sunday.  

We will put the closing on our 

churchs’ facebook pages.   

We will ask Lynne or Kim to put the 

information on the linked parish’s 

website.   

(www.threeparishesonefaith.com).  

We will contact the following TV 

stations with the information – 

channels 2, 5 & 11.  

Regardless of the weather, Mass will  

always be celebrated at Holy Rosary on 

their scheduled day & time because I can 

walk over to church.   

Regarding weekday activities and snow-

fall – if schools are cancelled or released 

early on any given Wednesday due to the 

weather, Faith Formation classes will also 

be cancelled that evening. If the weather 

causes a delay in school start times, that 

weekday morning liturgy will also be can-

celled.  

More than anything else, I just 

ask you to use your good sense. 

If you feel unsafe on the roads, 

stay at home. We can always bring  

Eucharist to you during the week and 

would much rather do so than seeing 

you place yourselves in harm’s way. 

Thanks for your understanding! 



Retirement Second Collection 

Today, through the Retirement Collection, we are able 
to Share in the Care of our retired sisters, brothers and 
religious order priests through the National Retirement 
Fund for Religious, as well as of the senior priests of 
our own diocese.  Women and men religious have ded-
icated their lives to service—praying, teaching, and 
caring for those in need—usually for little to no pay. 
Today, their religious communities do not have enough 
retirement savings. Your donation provides for the es-
sential care, medicine, and daily needs of thousands of 
senior women and men religious and our senior dioce-
san priest. Your gift helps us Share in the Care and 
thank them for their service.  Envelopes were available 
to make your contribution in last week’s bulletins .  
Please be generous in helping those who have given so 
much over the years.  

Finance Council Meeting  

Members of our three linked parish finance councils 
are reminded of our upcoming joint meeting this 
Tuesday, December 17, beginning at 6:30 p.m. at 
Holy Rosary.   

Food & Fellowship  

All are welcome to SS. Peter & Paul’s Christmas Food & 
Fellowship on Thursday, December 19 at SS. Peter & 
Paul. This month’s meal, funded by Thrivent Lutheran’s 
community giving program, will be served at 5:30 pm. 
So we can have adequate seating and enough food, 
please RSVP by Tuesday, December 17 if you’ll be join-
ing us. [894-3553 or secretary@sspeternpaul.org] We 
will play BINGO! following the meal.   

Men of Christ 

All men are welcome to join us for That Man is You Fall 
2024 Sessions.  On Saturday, December 21 from 7:30—
9 am in the Mary, Queen of Peace room at Holy Rosary 
we will discuss The Kingdom is Like Weeds Among the 
Wheat.   

Grief Support Group News 

Our Grief Support Group meets once a month on the 
first Wednesday of each month at the Holy Rosary 
School, and we are completing a book study in which 
we read one chapter a month and share our responses 
at our monthly meetings. We have great discussions. 

The book we are completing this month (Dec) is by Dr 
Mary Neal called “7 Lessons From Heaven”, and 
starting January 2025 our Grief Support Group is begin-
ning a new book for our book study.  Our new book 
“Imagine Heaven” written by John Burke promises to 
open ourselves to sharing and discovering more about 

ourselves and deepening our spiritual journey along 
with great discussions.  Briefly, we’ll read about “Near-
Death Experiences, God’s Promises, and the Exhila-
rating Future That Awaits Us.  This is open to anyone 
who may have suffered the loss of a loved one.  If you 
want to join us, please call the parish offices and register.  
You will need to purchase the book “Imagine Heaven”, 
which Deacon Dennis has several copies which you can 
pickup the Holy Rosary Parish Office.   

Piggly Wiggly Receipts 

Thank you to everyone who saved their receipts for 
Divine Savior School and to Kiel’s Piggly Wiggly for their 
support of our school with the receipt program.  It has 
ended and we are no longer collecting the receipts.   

Chapel of Divine Mercy in Chilton 

The world is in great need of prayer.  The  Chapel of 
Divine Mercy is in need of adorers.  Please call and sign 
up for an hour of adoration.  To sign up for an  hour, 
call Kathy Schneider at 849-9266 or go to goodshep-
herdcdm.weadorehim.com 

DELIGHTFULLY CALUMET CHRISTMAS LIGHT SHOW  

The Delightfully Calumet Christmas Light show is being 
held in December 2024 at the Hobart Park/Calumet 
County Fairgrounds in Chilton. The "Show" opened on 
Sunday, December 1, 2024. The public is invited to 
view the light displays on Thursday, Friday, Saturday 
and Sundays in December from 5:00 p.m.- 9:00 p.m. 
Admission is a canned food donation. Donated food 
will be distributed to Calumet County food pantries. 
Monetary donations will be accepted for the future 
growth of Delightfully Calumet, Inc. and the partici-
pating organizations.  

For further information, please like us on Facebook at 
Delightfully Calumet. 

In Mary’s Footsteps Women’s Conference  

A Great Christmas Present for the women in your life! 

Get re-energized at the 11th Annual women’s confer-
ence on March 8, 2025! Join us for A Future of 
Hope!  Speakers include Colleen Carroll Campbell, Fr. 
Nathan Cromly, Sister Mary Madeline Todd, O.P.,  
Noelle Garcia and Emcee extraordinaire – Rose Sullivan 
(Executive Director of the NCDVD). Stay for 4:00 p.m. 
Mass. 

*To register, visit https://imf25.eventbrite.com/ 

Registration opens at 7:00 a.m. Day’s event 8:00 a.m. 
3:30 p.m. ~ Mass at 4:00 p.m.;  

**Good Shepherd Parish, 54 E Main St, Chilton, WI 
53014 

https://imf25.eventbrite.com/


SS. Peter & Paul, Kiel 

 Office Closed 

The office will be closed Monday, December 16.  Volun-
teers should come on Tuesday for scrip and stewardship.   

 Food & Fellowship  

Please join us for our Christmas Food & Fellowship on 
Thursday, December 19 at SS. Peter & Paul. This month’s 
meal, funded by Thrivent Lutheran’s community giving  
program, will be served at 5:30 pm. So we can have adequate 
seating and enough food, please RSVP by this Tuesday,  
December 17 if you’ll be joining us. [894-3553 or secre-
tary@sspeternpaul.org] We will play BINGO! following the 
meal.   

 Christmas Meals  

The Christmas Season is approaching quickly and like 
Thanksgiving, we are working with Badger’s Den to offer a 
simple, prepackaged meal to anyone, at no charge. Please 
give the Rectory a call (920-894-3553) if you’d like a meal 
delivered for Christmas. We need name, address and phone 
number of those getting a meal. The meals will be delivered 
near Christmas.  

 Calendars  

Help yourself to a 2025 calendar found at each side entrance 
and on the table in the narthex under the rose window 
courtesy of Kiel’s St. Vincent de Paul Society.  

 Bringing it Back! 

The Parish Council is looking for some people who would be 
interested in being part of a social committee at SS. Peter & 
Paul.  They would like to bring some events to our parish 
that would allow people to socialize and get to know others.  
Not necessarily fundraisers, but all ideas are welcome.  

Think you might be interested?  Talk to Guy Chollet, council 
chair. gchollet1957@gmail.com      

 Year End Contributions  

I can’t believe I’m typing this, but the year 2024 will be 
coming to an end in a few short weeks! Parishioners are 
reminded that all tax-deductible contributions need to be in 
the parish office or postmarked by Dec. 30th to be counted 
in 2024. Thank you all for these gifts throughout the year.  

 WEShare On-Line Giving 

Venmo is now enabled for our on-line giving. Digital wallets 
like Apple Pay, Google Pay, Venmo, and PayPal allow users to 
complete transactions with just a few taps, eliminating the 
need to enter payment details repeatedly. Go to our website 
threeparishesonefaith.com, scroll down to the donate now! 
button,  click on the picture of SS. Peter & Paul, and create 
an account, or log into your account if you already have one 
and make changes to your payment method.   
 Christmas Flowers  

Christmas flowers donations are being accepted for flowers 
and Christmas decorations for the church. You may make 
your donation in memory of, in honor of or in thanksgiving. 
Your packet of envelopes includes one for Christmas flow-
ers. You may place your intention and  
donation in that envelope, or one of your own clearly 
marked ‘Christmas Flowers’ with your name on it, drop it in 
the collection basket at Mass or bring it to the rectory.  

 Christmas Mass Times 

Join us for Mass at Ss. Peter & Paul on Christmas Eve, 
Tuesday, December 24 at 8 pm or Christmas Day, 
Wednesday, December 25 at 10 am to celebrate the 
birth of our Savior, Jesus Christ!  

Lectors, greeters and Eucharistic Ministers for both body 
and blood are needed at both Christmas Masses and 
servers on Christmas Eve. 

Calendar of Events   +Mass Intentions 

December 16-22, 2024 

Mon Office Closed 

 Exposition & Adoration    4-5pm 

 Pietra Fitness  4:15 pm/P 

Tues Mass    8:30 am   + Leo Anhalt 

 Pietra Fitness  9:30 am/PC 

 Finance Committee Mtg  6:30 pm  |  HR 

Wed Faith Formation  Grades 2—10 
Thurs Food & Fellowship  5:30 pm   |  SSPP Lower Level 

Sun   9:30 am Confession 

 Mass   10 am  +Monica Manz 

 Rosary   6 pm/Church  

For the week of December 15th the  
Sanctuary Candle is burning   

In Memory of  
Elroy & Delores Becker 

SS. Peter & Paul Liturgical Roles 

10 am Mass  Sunday – December 22 

GREETERS Volunteers Needed 

LECTOR J Kiel 

EUCHARIST MJ Meyer 

SERVERS R Hoerth, R Walsdorf,  D Arenz 

USHERS J DeTroye & M Raquet 

Your Stewardship Sharing 
Ending December 8, 2024 

   Stewardship     $     6,803.50             

   Loose             $        158.10 

   Building & Maintenance $         329.00 

    Needed weekly to meet budget: $5,826   Over $977 

     Thank you for your contributions! 



St. Ann, St. Anna 

Advent Wreath 

We light the Advent Wreath each week symboliz-
ing Hope (the Prophecy candle), Peace (the Beth-
lehem candle), Joy (the Shepherd’s candle) and 
Love (the Angel’s candle).   

Scrip 
As we all count our blessings this holiday season, 
remember you can use scrip for the food and drinks 
you share, and for the gifts you give.  A couple things 
new to the scrip box: Henning’s Cheese comes in $25 
cards; Salchert’s Meats comes in $25 and $50 cards, 
and we now carry a $25 card for Riverview in addition 
to the $10 and $20 cards.  Please stop if you have 
any questions on how the scrip program works, or if 
there are cards we don’t carry in the box, but you’d 
like for holidays.  A complete list of cards is available. 

Poinsettia Memory Tree Order Form 

The Poinsettia Tree will be set up in church for 
Christmas.  If you wish to purchase a plant in 
memory of a deceased loved one, we invite you to 
submit $15 with his/her name to have a tag created 
and inserted in the plant.  Order forms are available 
to fill out the names and number of plants you would 
like.  They are available in the front pews, entry table, 
the parish center porch and on the website.  Place 
your money/check along with the order form in an 
envelope and drop it into the collection basket or in 
the drop box in the porch by December 15 (TODAY!).  
The plants are yours to take home when the décor is 
changed. 

Mass Intentions  

Each year you may offer Mass Intentions for  
deceased loved ones, living family members, or 
celebrations such as anniversaries or birthdays. 
Mass intentions for 2025 are now being accepted.  

Please email Kim at secretary@sspeternpaul.org 
or call her at 894-3553, stop in the SS. Peter & 
Paul office to schedule your intentions.  

 Mass & Bulletin Announcements 

   Your Stewardship Sharing  
 For Week Ending December 8, 2024 

Stewardship Envelopes:     $        2,555.00 

Loose Offertory:  $           133.00 

    Weekly Stewardship needed to meet budget: $1,250.00   

 Thank you for your contributions! 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intention  

Sunday – December 15   Third Sunday of Advent 

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am    +Cletus, Rose & Mike Dickrell  

Tuesday– December 17 

Finance Committee Mtg  6:30 pm  |  HR 

Wednesday—December 18 

Faith Formation 

Thursday—December 19 

Mass  8:30 am    +Living & Deceased Members of the 

   Halfmann & Winkel Families 

Friday—December 20 

Eucharistic Adoration   4—5 pm 

Sunday – December 22   Fourth Sunday of Advent 

Confession  7:30 am 

Mass 8 am    +Betty & Eldridge Schnell 

Christmas Marshmallows by Kristina M. DeNeve  

St. Ann Parish Liturgical Roles 

 
Sunday – December 22 

8 am Mass 

GREETERS June & Terry W. 

LECTOR Cheri S. 

EUCHARIST Terry W. 

SERVER Larry K. 

USHERS Renee K. & Dean W. 

There was a wonderful study conducted decades 
ago in which three year-olds had a large marshmal-
low placed in front of them. They were told if they 
could wait five minutes (a lifetime for them!) they 
would get a second marshmallow to eat along with 

the first.  

Tracking these children through life, the researchers 
discovered that those who learned to delay gratifi-
cation tended to be better adjusted into adulthood, 
with fewer divorces and longer tenure in their jobs 

and so forth.  

Waiting is never easy, but it is always worthwhile! 
And, so it is for us in these 
final days of Advent, as we 
wait for the coming of the 
feasts, the presents, the 
laughter, and yes, waiting 
for the fullness of life that is 
promised through Jesus 
Christ. Like Joseph, however, 
we typically will also have to 
let go of our expectations. 
Wait and make space, 
knowing the promise of the 

incarnation eventually comes.  



Holy Rosary, New Holstein 

Community Blood Drive 
A Red Cross Blood Drive will be held on Monday, Dec. 16 
from 11:30 to 5:30 at the New Holstein Community Center. 
For an appointment visit RedCrossBlood.org or call 1-
800-733-2767. Give something that means something.  

Lectors – Proclaimers of the Word 
Do you like to read stories aloud? We would invite you 
to become a lector at our parish. Reading is one way to 
publicly witness to our Faith in answer to our Baptismal 
call. The lector proclaims the first and second readings 
of the Mass during the weekend Eucharistic Celebrations 
and Holy Days. What a great honor and distinction to be 
called to proclaim His Word! You are not merely a reader, 
you are a Proclaimer of His Word! There are 
resources available for you. Please contact 
the parish office to join. 

Funeral Choir 

Music is integral to the funeral rite. It has the 
power to console and uplift mourners and to 
strengthen the unity of the assembly in faith 
and love. In song one can help to “create in 
the families a spirit of hope in Christ’s victory 
over death and in the Christian’s share in that 
victory”. The funeral choir is looking to grow 

their members. Do you like to sing? Are you newly 
retired, or work remotely where you can be available 
during the week or a Saturday morning for a funeral? 
The group is also looking for someone to take the 
lead in contacting choir members when a funeral is 
scheduled. Please consider this ministry by contacting 
the parish office. 

Helping Hands Food Pantry 
Thank you for the garden produce – it was greatly 
appreciated. The pantry is in need of the following 
items: Kleenex, toilet paper, paper towel, baked 
beans, mac & cheese, peanut butter & jelly. Bins are 
in the back of church. Thank you for helping our 
friends in need. 

Calendar of Events + Mass Intentions 

Monday – Dec 16 
    Choir Practice|6:30 pm (church) 
Wednesday – Dec 18 

Mass| 8:30 am     + The Living & Deceased Members 
    Of the Klotz & Heus Families 

Adoration|4:00-5:00 pm 
Faith Formation| Grades 1-11 
Thursday – Dec 19  

Food & Fellowship|5:30 pm SSPP 
Deacon’s Deli| 5:30 pm Hilde’s Deli 

Friday – December 20 
    Helping Hands Pantry|2:00-5:00 pm 
Saturday – Dec 21 
    Men of Christ |7:30-9:00 am (MQP) 
    3:30 pm Confession     
    4:00 pm Mass + Courtney Krebsbach 
    Fourth Weekend of Advent 

 Holy Rosary Stewardship: December 7, 2024 
                         Weekly             Fiscal Year Budget 

Church Support Envelopes:         $  5,257.00    $200,000.00 

Loose Offertory:      $      269.41    $  16,000.00 

Total       $   5,526.41    $216,000.00 

Adult Support Needed     $   4,166.75    $  79,896.41 received for year 

Difference This Week  + $   1,359.66    $136,103.59 needed by 06/30/25 

Building & Grounds      $      216.00 

Christmas Envelope-Flower     $        30.00 

Sanctuary Candle Memorial 
For the week of December 15,  

the Sanctuary Candle is burning in Memory 
of Angie Croft 

   THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
CONTRIBUTIONS! 

Holy Rosary Liturgical Ministers 

December 21 - Saturday 4:00 PM  

  

ALTAR SERVER LECTOR EUCHARIST 

Landyn Grenzer 
Riley Schoenborn 

Gary Winkler Carol Jacobson 

  

N 

W 

S 

USHERS GREETERS 
CANTOR 

ORGANIST 
Choir 

Ann Arbuckle  

Marlyn Knier Florence Knier 
Lisa Steindl Lisa Steindl 

Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 



St. Ann 

    Donna Schmitz     894-7153         

    Valeria Kempf       894-2370 

Holy Rosary 

       Barb Weber 898-5614 

        

SS. Peter & Paul 

      Fran Pitz  894-3017 

      Rita Nigrelli 286-0551 
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Baptism 
Congratulations on the birth of your child!  Contact 
the office at least one month before desired date of 
Baptism to arrange for preparation.   

Marriage 
Congratulations on your engagement!  Contact  
the office at least six months before your intended 
date to meet with Father Amadi and to make  
arrangements for the marriage preparation process.   

Bequests 
Please remember our parishes when making out 
your will.  Thank you.    

Leadership 
Fr. Alvan Amadi  Pastor 

Deacon Dennis Bennin  Pastoral Associate 

Deacon Pat Knier  Deacon 

St. Ann   898-4884 
stann1851@gmail.com  threeparishesonefaith.org  
June Winkel  Rel. Ed Coordinator 
Kay Schmitz  Trustee Secretary  
Sandy Winkel  Trustee Treasurer  
Kathy Pershing   Pastoral Council Chair 
Colleen Schnell  Finance Council Chair   

Holy Rosary  898-4884 
hrparish_1@charter.net   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Lynne Becker   Parish Business Manager 

Lindsay Schultz  Rel Ed Coordinator 

Diane Pleviak   Trustee Secretary  

Gary Wildenberg   Trustee Treasurer  

Tom Fleming   Pastoral Council Chair 

Jarrod Greuel     Finance Council Chair 

SS. Peter & Paul  894-3553 
secretary@sspeternpaul.org   threeparishesonefaith.org 

Kim Driscoll  Parish Office Manager 

   Rel. Ed. Coordinator 

Karen Pethan  Trustee Secretary  

Karen Schneider Trustee Treasurer  

Guy Chollet  Pastoral Council Chair 

Matt Piper  Finance Council Chair 

Divine Savior Catholic School   894-3533   
www.divinesaviorschool.org 
Anton Shircel  School Administrator 
Amy Schweitzer  Administrative Assistant 
Office   423 Fremont St, Kiel 

“It is not enough just to wish well; we must also do well.” 

  ~ Saint Ambrose, Bishop and Doctor of the Church  

Help Us, Help Others!     Donate  .  Shop  .  Volunteer! 

    SVdP Kiel Thrift Store  

1234 Teckla Place     920.894.7834 

Line 1) store          Line 2) assistance   

SVdP Society  

Homemade Christmas Cookie Sale 

When: Saturday, December 21 – Starting at 

9:00 AM 

Where: Blessed Trinity’s Front Entrance  

Gathering Area 

  319 Giddings Avenue, Sheboygan Fallls 

Purchase assorted Cookie Boxes for sale as  

well as a variety of plates. 

Just in time for Christmas! Cookies make a  

great gift for your family and friends. 

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 

mailto:stann1851@gmail.com


 

Assoc. Broker / Senior Realtor 

Join us as our guest to discern your member-

ship. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 

894-3348  www.meiselwitzfh.com 

513 Fremont St, Kiel 

Dave Burg @ 920-948-4296  

We see the face 

of Christ in 

those we serve. 

920-894-7834 

1234 Teckla Place, Kiel 

roecksbakery@gmail.com 

920-894-2787 

Join us as our 
guest to discern 

your membership. 

Millhome, 1st Thursday 

each month @7pm 

920-946-2778 

Our motto   
"We Serve" 

Our Mission: Sight, Hunger, Diabetes, Childhood Cancer 


